
Personals.

Dr. Helen MacMurchy has been elected 1st Vice-Preeident
of the club organized by the women graduates of Toronto.

Dr. W. T. Hamilton (Tor.'01), of Strathroy, lias received the
double qualification M.R.C.S. and L.E.C.P. London, England.

Dr. Vrooman, M.P. for South Victoria, after recovering from
an appendicectomy in -the General Hospital left for home
February, 10th.

Dr. Jas. F. W. Ross -is returning from Egypt and is now
«oing from Italy to England. -He will sail from Liverpool for
ïew York, April 1st.

Dr. Peter H. Bryce, the »newly appointed Inspector of Immi-
gration of the Interior, went to Ottawa immediately after the
meeting of the Provincial Board of Health, February 2nd and
3rd.

Drs. George McDonagh and J. Milton Cotton, of Toronto,
went to New York, February 14th, and sailed for Nassau,
February 22nd. They expect to return to Toronto about
March 27th.

We have in our Canadian Senate probably the oldest legis-
lator in the world. Senator David Wark completed the hun-
dredth year of his age, February 19th, and is still able to
discharge his duties.

Dr. J. Orlando Orr, Manager of the Toronto Industrial
Exhibition, returned from England, February 9th. The cele-
brated band of the " Black Watch " which he has secured for
the next exhibition is· the band of the First Battalion of the
42nd Highlanders, now stationed in Edinburgh.

Dr. Claude W. Freeman has been appointed Medical Super-
intendent of the Hamilton City Hospital. After the resigna-
tion of Dr. McLaren, Dr., Freeman aeted as House Surgeon in
full charge of the hospital, and his management was so satis-
factory that the trustees have promoted him to the position of
Superintendent with a salary of 8120D, a year, the appoint-

' ment to date from January 1st.
Dr. Edvard E. Kitchen, of St.. George, chairman of the Pro-

vincial Board of Health, entertained a number of his friends at
a banquet in the King Edward Hotel, Toronto,. February 3rd.
Among those present were the members of the Board, Hon.
J. R. Stratton, and certain members -of Parliament, ·the Dean
anl some members of the Medical Faculty of the University of
Toronto. A very pleasant evening was spent, and many kind
things were said concerning the outgoing and incoming secre-
taries o! the Board, Drs. Bryce and Hodgetts.


